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TO: 
 

MAYOR A. NUTTALL AND MEMBERS OF COUNCIL  
 

FROM: A. MILLS, LANDSCAPE ARCHITECTURAL PLANNER, EXT. 4342 
 

WARD: WARDS 1 AND 3 
 

NOTED: 
 

K. BRADLEY, BA, MLA, MANAGER OF PARKS PLANNING 

 
M. BANFIELD, RPP, DIRECTOR OF DEVELOPMENT SERVICES 
 
B. ARANIYASUNDARAN, P. ENG., PMP, GENERAL MANAGER OF 
INFRASTRUCTURE AND GROWTH MANAGEMENT 
 
M. PROWSE, CHIEF ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICER  
 

RE: 
 

DIGITAL PUBLIC ENGAGEMENT FOR EAST BAYFIELD AND EASTVIEW 
COMMUNITY PARK PLAYGROUND REVITALIZATION PROJECTS 
 

DATE: 
  

NOVEMBER 8, 2023  

 
As part of the Annual Playground Revitalization Program, Parks Planning staff wish to provide members of 
Council with an update to the East Bayfield and Eastview Community Park projects. The purpose of this 
memorandum is to share with Council the upcoming details and dates regarding the public engagement 
component for these projects.  

Parks Planning has retained a landscape architectural consulting firm to prepare conceptual designs and 
prepare a digital interactive presentation that will go live in the month of November of this year. The 
presentation will offer viewers a work-at-their-own pace experience as they move through slides and answer 
questions on information they just received. Parks Planning will also seek public feedback for playground 
improvements presented in the final concept, following the presentation. The preferred concepts will be 
posted on their corresponding Building Barrie webpages as described below. 

The public consultation process includes: 

• Digital Interactive Presentation through the buildingbarrie.ca/EastBayfieldPark and 
buildingbarrie.ca/EastviewPark webpages, where participants can learn about the projects, 
access the digital presentation/survey, and view the final concept after consideration of public 
feedback. The presentation will go live on November 13, 2023 and remain active until       
December 1, 2023.  

To raise awareness for the digital interactive presentation, a Notice of Digital Public Information Centre 
(Appendix “A” and Appendix “B”) will be mailed to property owners within a 300-metre radius of the park 
boundaries on November 8, 2023 and the digital PIC will be advertised by November 13, 2023. Key 
external stakeholders will be invited to attend via e-mail which includes but is not limited to, staff members 
of Sister Catherine Donnelly Catholic School, Terry Fox Elementary School, and Eastview Secondary 
School. 

 

City Council members are invited to view and take part, and if there are any questions associated with this 
project, please contact Aaron Mills at aaron.mills@barrie.ca.  
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APPENDIX “A” 
 

Notice of Digital Public Information Centre – East Bayfield Park 
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APPENDIX “B” 
 

Notice of Digital Public Information Centre – Eastview Park 

 


